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On January 21st, 1926, at a Meeting of interested Gentlemen, "it was
resolved to form a Bowls Club in the West End District’’. An ex-Army
Hut from the 1914—1918 War became the pavilion, and a grass green,
laid in 1923 on Harper's Sports Ground, was used. The Club Badge
which was adopted embraced the Raven on a gold background,
surmounted by the Essex County and Colchester Borough Coats of
Arms. The Raven has for many years been the Flag of the Port of
Colchester, and is the armorial badge of the Portreeve. The Essex
County Arms are represented by Three Sea-axes; and the Colchester
Borough Arms by the Cross and Three Crowns. Legend relates that
St. Helena (the Borough Patron Saint) found the Cross at Golgotha,
and the relics of the Magi or Three Wise Men in Asia Minor, hence
Christ’s Cross and the Crowns of the Three Holy Kings. In October
1928 the Club accepted Councillor W. C. Harper’s offer to provide a
Cumberland Turf Green. This was laid during the winter 1928/1929
and in March of the latter year Councillor J. Russell (then Mayor of
Colchester) laid the last turf. On June 11th 1929 a Bowls Match to
mark the Opening of the New Green was played between the Essex
County Bowling Association Executive and the Colchester West End
Bowling Club, resulting in awin for the visitors by 117 shots—113 shots.
A miniature biassed wood and silver spoon were presented to Mr, F. J.
Shephard, the Club President, as souvenirs.

In 1933 the Colchester Borough Council acquired the entire Sports
Grounds from Mr. W. C. Harper, after the Club’s surrender of their
option to purchase the freehold of the Premises and Green, conditional
on the reduction of rent by £50 per annum.

On December 19th that year the ex-W. D. Hut Pavilion caught fire
just before a monthly meeting was to be held, and the building was
completely destroyed. The Club was greatly indebted to Mr. C. E.
Leeds (a club member) who made extensive efforts to save the members’
property from the flames and opened his own home for that meeting.
During the remaining forty years of his life he was one of the Club
Mainstays and Benefactors. The Colchester Ladies Bowling Club also
made their pavilion available for Club Meetings until the new pavilion
had been built by the Colchester Borough Council.

On June 21st 1934 Alderman W. Gurney Benham (Mayor of
Colchester) opened the new pavilion in the presence of a very large
gathering, including ““many members of the Colchester Town Council
and bowling fraternity’’, and was the recipient of a Miniature Jack
suitably inscribed, and which after Alderman Benham's death found a
resting place in the Club Pavilion. Following the opening of the Pavilion




[image: image2.jpg]a Bowls Match was played between the Colchester Corporation and
the West End Club, which the former won by one shot 88—87. Another
fire occurred in 1971, which damaged the Bar severely and entailed
renovating that part of the building and complete interior redecoration.

Life Members recorded on one Honours Board are those to whom
the Club owe a debt of gratitude for their excellent services to the Club.
Mest of them have held office as President of the Club, but special
mention must be made of those who have later become Essex County
Presidents, viz:

M. McKinley 1928
A.W. Piper, J.P. 1935
Duncan Cameron 1955
David E. Shadrach 1959

These members, all Past Presidents of the Club, became Delegates to the
English Bowling Association and Mac McKinley was a member of the
International Selection Committee of England and a member of the
G.P.C. He was a founder member of the Essex County Bowlers Benevo-
lent Fund, a Trustee and eventually Chairman of Trustees and raised a
large sum of money for the Fund, now one of the largest in the Country.

Alderman Arthur W. Piper (a Mayor of Colchester), eventually
became President of the English Bowling Association and a Life
Member. During his Presidency, King George VI and Queen Elizabeth
honoured the game by visiting a match of the E.B.A. against the Civil
Service in 1946.

Duncan Cameron, an International Trialist, joined the E.B.A. Tour
to South Africa in 1958, as Vice-Captain, and if he had not died
suddenly in 1959, he would no doubt have obtained higher office.
David E. Shadrach is still active as an E.B.A. Delegate and Tourist and
on the Essex Council. He is reigning Chairman of the Trustees of the
Essex County Bowlers Benevolent Fund, Past President of the Colchester
Borough League, and of the Colchester Borough Tournament (the
oldest Tournament in East Anglia), Secretary of the Essex Past
Presidents B.A. and served as Hon. Secretary to the Colchester West
End Club from 1934 to 1947.

Apart from those already named Mr. F. J. Parsley, J. P., held the
office of Secretary of Group 1 of the County for several years and
Mr. 8. C. Nixon was Club Delegate to the E.C.B.A. for a few years
till 1945,

It was largely through the efforts of early members of the Club that
Norfolk County became affiliated to the English Bowling Association
and this was acknowledged by Mr. Alec Page, Past President of Norfolk
and then junior Vice-President of England when speaking at the Club
Annual Dinner in 1948. When Buckinghamshire came in 1933, Essex
was represented by four Essex rinks and two Norfolk rinks. The Club
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Norfolk and County Bowls Club and later the Norfolk Vice-Presidents’
Association.

Many County matches have been played on the green, and County
Touring sides have visited the Club. Essex have entertained such sides
from Leicestershire, Norfolk, Suffolk, Cambridgeshire, Kent, Bucking-
hamshire, Bedfordshire, Wiltshire, Devon, Yorkshire and Isle of Wight
on the green. Among these visitors the match between Essex and the
South African Tourists-in 1935 stands out in particular, when the
visitors won by seven shots (112—105).

The West End Club have also entertained Touring sides from about a
dozen different County Associations, as well as Tourists Associations
from as far apart as Southampton, Coventry, Neath, Cwmavon, Sunder-
land, Glasgow, and the Caledonians. When Wiltshire Tourists visited
Colchester in 1935 and 1936, the Colchester West End Club were
winners on both occasions. Owing to the state of the green in 1947,
Colchester West End played the Warwickshire Tourists on the Castle
Park Green by courtesy of the Belle Vue and Brotherhood Clubs.

Immediately after the Second World War, Colchester twinned with
the Town of Zwolle in Holland. When the visitors from Zwolle came to
Colchester in 1947, the West End Club were playing the Norfolk and
County Bowling Club. Then the Dutch visitors came to watch their
first game of Bowls and were entertained at the Club. Their leader
Dr. Schattenkirk was presented with a pair of Bowls by Mr. S. C. Nixon.

Continuing their international reputation in 1960 the West End
entertained American Service-men from Wethersfield Air Station to
a game of Bowls. The Club are almost unique in having visited the
Genval Country House Club about 10 miles from Brussels. Their first
visit was in 1968, when two matches were played on a flat green by a
delightful country lakeside, made under the supervision of the Essex
County B.A. Green adviser. The Club House there is a reproduction
of a German Castle. The West End have since visited Genval in 1971
and 1975, and have twice entertained the Belgian Club in Colchester.

Details of the Club’s achievements in County Competitions appear
elsewhere, but they are extremely proud of the following:

1937 The West End won the Essex Single Rink Championship
from an entry of 126 Clubs, its first County Champion-
ship success.

1963 The West End achieved what is probably a unique distinc-
tion in providing both the Winners and Runners-up
in the Essex County Triples Championship. ]

1965 Not only did the West End win the Essex County Single
Rink Championship, but the same four went on to
become the runners-up in the Final of the National
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Humphrey, A.E. Moore, G.H. Salter & W.W.F. Johns.

Colchester West End have participated in Colchester Borough League
and local Charity Competitions.

The Green has on several occasions been the rendezvous for the Essex
County Women’s Bowling Association Competitions.

The Club has been extremely fortunate in the many benefactions
from Club Members, and has one of the finest collections of Trophies
for Club Competitions in the Country, all donated by members and
friends. They include:

The Large Oak Honours Board and other smaller Honours Boards.

Two Flagstaffs.

Two Teak Seats.

Six Scoring Easels for the Green.

The Greenwood Trophy presented in Memory of Past President

Jack Greenwood (for Open Day Competition).
The Allen Cup (for Open Day Rink Competition).
The Cousins Cup (for Open Day Rink Competition).
The Bews Cup (for Open Day Singles Competition).
The Dent Cup (for Open Day Singles Competition).
The Gardner Cup (for Open Day Rink Competition).
The Weston Cup (Singles Championship).
The Leeds Cup (Singles Handicap).
The Kerridge Cup (Club Pairs).
The Cameron Cups (Club Open Pairs).
The Orrock Cup (Two-wood Pairs).
The Shephard Cup (Club Triples).
The Fellowship Cup (originally for Rink Competition) but since
1947 renamed the Novices Cup (Singles Competition).

The Winch Billiards Cup (Won outright in 1947 by Mr. A. R. M.
Everett).

The Allen Billiards Cup (Billiards Handicap). iy

The Morrie Snooker Cup (Snooker Handicap).

In the Silver Jubilee year Mr. Hubert Snow (then President)
made a personal presentation of a Past President’s Jewel to all Past
Presidents who were still members of the Club in appreciation of their
services, and later Presidents have continued to receive a Past
President’s Jewel. ]
Benefactions from Bowlers outside the Club include:
The President’s.Collar and Badge presented in 1951 on behalf of
Mr. Alec Page former President of Norfolk and then immediate
Past President of England).

The Arthur Cup (Singles Handicap) presented in 1951 by Mr. Arthur
W. Davies (President of the Essex County B.A.)
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Charities, and among the principal events organised by the Members
have been the Cousins Cup and Allen Cup Open Days. The former
started in 1941 and proceeds of this Annual Event were sent to the
Essex Bowlers’ Benevolent Fund. The Ethel Margaret Hammond
Trophy awarded for maximum contributions to that Fund was won by
the West End Club in three successive years 1948 to 1950, and again in
1952. The contributions to that Fund exceed £1000 by a substantial
amount.

In 1944 on the first occasion of the Allen Cup Competition a West
End Rink comprising Messrs. L. A. Boult, T. Mirrington, P. Chopping
and H. J. Neale (whose ages totalled nearly 300 years) were the winners
and £300 was raised on that day alone. Before the Essex County
Hospital was merged in the National Health Scheme, the Club had
contributed £575 through this competition over a period of five years
towards the endowment of a Cot in the Hospital. This Cot was dedi-
cated by the Hospital Chaplain on April 27th 1948, in the presence of
several club members. After the endowment of the Cot, the Allen Cup
Open Day efforts were directed to raising funds for the Homes for the
Aged Trust which erected the Balkerne Gardens Old Peoples’ Home,
and which totalled over £270. Later the same competition raised funds
for the Over 65°s Club, which provided summer outings to the seaside
for Old People. Mr. F.J. Parsley (Past President of the Club) played
a substantial part in these last two organisations.

In 1972 the contributions from the Allen Cup Open Day were
diverted again, and since that year the proceeds have gone towards
defraying the cost of a Christmas Party for Elderly and Lonely People
held in the Club House. The transport, cooking and service have been
organised by the club members and their wives, followed by Carols
and Community Singing; and the grateful thanks of those who have
been entertained have made this effort well worth while.

Contributions from the Club and Donations from Members have
covered a large number of other organisations including other Hospital
Charities, Old Peoples’ Welfare, Children, Blind and nine various War-
time Funds.

In its early days the Club relied on Catering Establishments in the
Town to provide Meals and Refreshments for visitors. For several years
from 1958 John Greenwood and Len Hunwick (then non-bowling
‘members, but later to become bowlers and Presidents) made them-
selves responsible for these duties. There has also been a willing and
active band of lady helpers who have undertaken this work; and in
recent years the club is deeply indebted to members’ wives who have
given of their time and talents in this direction.




